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Forester's Falls, Ontario August 31, 1998 (Cont'd) 

Moved by Campbell, seconded by Rathwell that Council of the Township of Ross 
accept the cost estimate of $8000.00 from Golder Associates Ltd., to conduct a 
Groundwater Monitoring Program at the Township of Ross Landfill Site from the 
fall 1998 to spring 2000. 

Moved by Ferguson, seconded by Chapeski that Council of the Township of Ross give 
three readings and pass By-Law #32-98, being a by-law to accept the Budget and 
fix Tax Rates for the year 1998. 

Council decided not to include promotional flyers for the Keough Project in I 
support of Renfrew and Area Seniors' Home Support in the tax notices, but to 
purchase 5 books. 

Moved by Chapeski, seconded by Campbell that the meeting be closed. 

Alvin Stone, Reeve Eleanor Tabbert, Clerk 

Forester's Falls, Ontario September 9, 1998 

A Public meeting of Ross Township Committee of Adjustment was held on September 
9th, 1998 in the Council Chambers to deal with a Zoning By-Law Amendment for 
Keith Martin. 

Present were Reeve Alvin Stone, Deputy-Reeve Jack Ferguson, and Councillors Don 
Rathwell, Donna Campbell and Teresa Chapeski. Reeve Stone called the meeting to 
order at 7:30 p.m. 

The Clerk read the Notice of Public Meeting to re-zone property within Lot 9, 
Concession IV from Agriculture (A) to Agriculture-Exception Six (A-E6) to permit 
a farm equipment and machinery repair establishment. No objections were 
received. 

Moved by Campbell, seconded by Chapeski that the Committee of Adjustment 
recommend the passing of the zoning by-law. 

Moved by Rathwell, seconded by Ferguson that the meeting be closed. 

Alvin Stone, Reeve Eleanor Tabbert, Clerk 

I 
Forester's Falls, Ontario September 9, 1998 

The regular meeting of Ross' Municipal Council was held on September 9, 1998 in 
the Council Chambers. 

Present were Reeve Alvin Stone, Deputy-Reeve Jack Ferguson, Councillors Don 
Rathwell, Donna Campbell and Teresa Chapeski and Road Superintendent Felix 
Rathwell .. 

Reeve Stone called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. and led in repeating The 
Lord's Prayer. The minutes of the August 19th and 31st meetings were adopted as 
circulated. 

Moved by Ferguson, seconded by Chapeski that Council of the Township of Ross 
approve General Account Voucher # 8 for $644,910.22 and Waterworks Voucher # 8 
for $352.30 for the month of August, 1998. 

Gary Funnell of the Ministry of Natural Resources addressed Council on the 
changes to the Aggregate Resources Act. His job now consists of more field work 
and less administrative and he must make an annual inspection of each site. 
Every licensee must submit an annual Compliance Assessment Report between May and 
September and send copies to MNR, County and Municipality in which it is 
situated. 

Correspondence for Information: 
- Flyers - Ontario Business Report 

- Road Talk 
- OGRA Municipal Routes 

- MMAH - Tenant Protection Act Regulations 
- Donna Simmonds assigned as municipal advisor 

- MTO - 911 Emergency Signing 
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